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Preferred Option G Linthouse Lane/Kitchen Lane

This land in South Staffs is right on the edge of the border to Wednesfield, so it will
impact fully on those who live in and around that particular area, which is the only stretch
of greenbelt in the Wednesfield, to lose this breath of fresh air would be a tragedy,
especially for us locals that use the area for walking, chilling out and enjoying the diverse
wildlife we have in that area such as the fox, , brown hare, rabbits, and an
abundance of songbirds, finches and buzzards not forgetting various types of bat.
The local infrastructure hasn't been thought of fully as to how the extra traffic is going to
be dealt with when almost 2000 extra households will be using it, as well as the other
amenities in the area especially the Dr's surgeries and New Cross hospital both bursting at
the seams at the moment - no mention of increasing the Dr's surgeries or Secondary
education?? these are both very important to this area we deserve to be able to access these
amenities better than we do at the moment with extra household's in the pipeline how is
that going to happen?
We do not need anymore shopping facilities there are empty shops in Wednesfield high
street that need occupying, we have a park already on Ashmore Park with a cycle race
track and BMX trail and sports facilities at Coppice Secondary school.
This land has been used as an arable farm for years, which helps with climate change and
supplying the local food chain, surely we are supposed to be encouraging such farms not
turning them into concrete jungles, I am not against new homes but I feel brownfield
should be explored first and existing housing as there were reports only last year of
hundreds of houses standing empty for years!
Listening and reading the comments regarding these plans it's stated that its better to have
a plan than not, why is this? as if a building company puts in plans to the council surely the
plans can be looked at individually to see if they are suitable and needed in that particular
area??
This land also has a long and interesting history from Anglo Saxon times and is likely to
be rich in archaeological artefacts.
I cannot stress enough how important it is for us in the Wednesfield to keep this small area
as greenbelt and beg of you to reconsider the plans that have been put forward for our
beautiful fields please don't destroy our little bit of heaven.

Shirley Westwood




